32"° SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

"Lord, Lord, open the door for us!’ But he said in reply, ‘Amen,
| say to you, | do not know you."" - Mt 25:11-12

OUR MISSION

St. John the Baptist Roman Catholic Church is a
family of believers in Christ. As
sacramental people, filled with God’s love, we
strive to provide a welcoming
community, supporting one another on our
journey to salvation. We are committed to each
other in a spirit of compassion and love while
promoting hope, healing and
evangelization in our midst.

SAINT JOHN THE BAPTIST CHURCH
945 Main Road, P.O. Box 3328
Westport, Massachusetts 02790-0702

508-636-2251
EMAIL: stjb@sprintout.net
WEBSITE: stjohnthebaptistwestport.org

Mass Schedule
Saturday Vigil 4:00PM
Sunday 8:00, 9:30 and 11:00AM

Sacrament of Baptism
1st Sunday of the Month, Please contact the
Rectory to make arrangements.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Saturdays at 3:30 P.M. or by calling the
Rectory for an appointment.

Sacrament of Marriage
Arrangements to be made at least six months
in advance.

Holy Communion at Home
Notify us of any parishioner who is unable to
attend Mass. Eucharistic Ministers are
available to visit weekly.

Co-Pastors: Fr. Paul Bernier
Fr. Christopher Peschel

Administrative Assistant: Mrs. Paula Brown

Music Director: Mr. Scott Simpkin




Saturday  November 7, 2020
4:00 PM  Brian McDonald (Sister)
Sunday November 8, 2020
8:00AM  Joanne Branco (Husband)
Pat Healy; 20th Anniversary (Wife)
9:30 AM  Emma Chantre; 1t Anniversary
(Family)
11:00AM  Richard Trecida (Family)
Monday November 9, 2020
~ The Dedication of the Lateran Basilica
8:00 AM Jerry Tremblay
(Bob & Claire Tremblay)
Tuesday November 10, 2020

~ St Leo the Great
8:00 AM  Eileen Martin; 1st Anniversary

NO DAILY MASS ON WEDNESDAY

Thursday November 12, 2020
~ St. Josaphat

8:00 AM  John Cronin
Saturday  November 14, 2020

4:00 PM  Gilbert Michalewicz (Family)
Sunday November 15, 2020

8:00AM  Barry Beaulieu (Family)

Michael & Manuela Orlando
(Family)

9:30 AM  Melania Kaharl (Family)

11:00AM  Joseph Henry (Niece)

¢ Parish Support

L1/, $1,961.29

Annual Collection YTD............. $8,903.29

May God Bless you for generosity, thank you
for your continued support!!

We have opened up the 2021 Mass Book.
Please contact the rectory to book your
Masses.

We also have the Sanctuary Candles and the
Candle at the Foot of Mary available.

Kindly take a moment to pray for the
intentions, the welfare, the healing and
salvation of...

Betty Zuber,

Michael Marchand, Shawny Smith, Linda,
Richard, Ken, Thomas Marques, Ray Richard,
Rachel S., Yanni Spanos, Sydney Neronha, Judith
Fralic, Mary Alice Fast, Bob Da Silva, Bob Condon,
Mike Coleman, Holly Rodrigues, Pat Beland,
Bruce Reynolds, Janet Mohr, Deborah Silvia,
Devyn Arruda, Brenna, Margaret Kelley, Marie
Drago, John Massa, Susan Tremblay, Stacey,
Katherine Buschman, Kerri Martel,

Carlos Silveira, Miguel DeSouza, Floris,
Claire Sennett, Kevin Kelly, John, Edward Polgar,
Joseph F. Heitzler, Jennifer Lavoie,

Jim O’Hearn, Patrick Masterson,

Dennis Martel, Kathy,

Jeff Noetzel, Muriel & Henry Navarette,
Anne Sennett Bahm, Maureen Stewart,

Paul Desmarais, Randy Carvalho, and
Our Service Men and Women

THE SANCTUARY CANDLE

Burns this week

For the People of the Parish

THE CANDLE
at the

Statue of The Sacred Heart

is perpetually burning in memory of

Sarah Valentine




NOVEMBER 7 & 8, 2020

From the
Pastor’s Desk

Veterans Day is a time to honor and
thank all military personnel who have served in
any branch of the United States Armed Forces.
Established in the wake of World War I, the
original intent of the holiday was to celebrate
world peace.

At the eleventh hour of the eleventh day
of the eleventh month in 1918, World War I
ended with the signing of the armistice
agreement. One year later, President Woodrow
Wilson signed a proclamation commemorating
November 11 as Armistice Day. Each year
Americans would celebrate the end of the “war
to end all wars.” And in 1938 it was named a

national holiday. Soon after, war broke out in
Europe and World War II began.

Because World War I was not the war to
end all wars, lawmakers believed that veterans
from World War II and the Korean War also
deserved a day of remembrance. In 1954,
President Eisenhower signed a bill changing
the name of Armistice Day to Veterans Day.

Much has changed in the 100 years
since the end of World War I and the signing
of the armistice agreement. But through the
past
century, the purpose of Veterans Day has
remained the same — to say thank you to all
the men and women who have served to
protect and defend the United States of
America.

Please remember all Veteran’s in
your prayers.

Sterinal Life

Please pray for repose of the souls of

Carol Novo
& John Cronin

whose Funeral Masses were recently held here at St.
Johns. May Jesus lead them to a place of refreshment,
light and peace. Kindly pray for the consolation of her
families, friends and all who mourn their passing.

The order of MISALETTES was delivered, they are
just sitting here in boxes as we are not able to able to
display them in the pews.

We wanted to offer you the opportunity obtain a
Misalette of your own that will begin in Advent.
While no monetary donation is required, the cost with
shipping for each Misalette is around $6.00.

REGISTRATIONS IN THE PARISH

We welcome you to our faith community and invite
you to register in the parish. Registration forms are

available online or by contacting the Rectory. If you
would like to register, fill out the form and return it to
Fr. Bernier or Fr. Peschel after Mass.. If you need any
more information or have any questions, please call
the Rectory Monday through Thursday 8:30 - 4:00.

THE CANDLE at the
FOOT OF MARY

burns this week
In memory of

Gilbert Michalewicz

We will be having our
PARISH GIVING TREE
this year, as with everything else, we will be
handling it differently. We will be beginning
earlier this year, to allow time for gifts to arrive,
as we assume most will be ordered online.
More information to follow.




WINDOWS AND DOORS of the Church are to remain open
during Mass, please dress accordingly.

Please DO NOT shut the windows during Mass.

Please leave your kneelers down after Mass, this help the
sanitizers identify where parishioners were sitting.

== BAPTISM

We Welcome

Noah Perry

who joined our Parish Community through the
Sacrament of Baptism
on November 1, 2020.

It is time once again for Thanksgiving Food Drive, as
with everything else these days, this will be a little
different this year.

We ask that Food donations be dropped off at the
Westport Grange, 931 Main Rd (two buildings North
of the Church on the same side) on Tuesdays & Thurs-
days, 9am-12pm. Contactless Drop off is available.

Checks or Grocery Gift Cards can be mailed to The
Town of Westport (Westport Food Pantry), 856 Main
Rd.

Also, if you are in need of food assistance, Food Dis-
tribution Days to Those in Need: Every Monday, 9am-
12pm, at the same location.

Traditionally the Book of the Names of the Dead is on
display by the lectern during the month of November;
for you to enter names in, however in these uncertain
times we ask that you contact the Rectory and we will
add the names for you. Adding the names remind us of
how our connection with one another transcends
time and space to the place where all are one in
memory and hope.
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THANKSGIVING SERVICE
Wednesday, November 25th at 7:00 pm

The service will be a bit different this year, it will not be
in conjunction with WPUMC, as Pastor Kate is unable
to attend, however all are invited. We hope to resume

the Ecumenical Service next year.

Please join us, it’s a great time to step back and reflect

Saint Nicholas will be visiting St. John the
F’j Baptist church on his feast day!

December 6" commemorates the life of St.
Nicholas, a Christian saint who is popular
among children because of his reputation
as a bringer of gifts. The legendary figure
of St. Nicholas is derived from Nicholas of
Myra who officiated as a bishop in 4™
century Greece.

on all that we have to be grateful for.

Children leave their shoes out on the Eve (Dec. 5th) in
hopes to find small gifts on the morning of December
6". The sp1r1t of St. Nicholas Eve and Day is one
focused on giving over, receiving, remembering those
less fortunate and that St. Nicholas loved children.

Arrive at the church parking lot around 12:00 noon, or
stay after the end of the 11:00am Mass to see St.
Nicholas, take outdoor pictures (with proper distancing)
and view the Gift Card Tree Raffle, sponsored by our
Women’s Guild live at noon.

St. John ‘s Women’s Guild

GIFT CARD HOLIDAY TREE to be drawn on
Sunday, December 8th, please be sure to return your
tickets, the Grand Prize is at least $200.00 in Gift
Cards!!!




